
THE PNW PASSPORT ROTARY CLUB
 ROUNDUP

Date: March 25, 2002
Meeting: 6:00 pm  End Time: 7:45 pm
Place:  Zoom Online – hosted by P-Elect Deb Wiggs

BOARD MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:
President Roy Holman
President-Elect Deb Wiggs
President-Elect 22-23 Drew Antrobus
Membership & Engagement, Chair Pati Villhauer
Membership-Elect Rhian Piprell
Secretary Joy St. John

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:
Treasurer Terry Greer
Foundation Chair Patricia Sibley

GUESTS:
Dan Gallant, Guest Speaker
Glen Brown, Guest Speaker

P-Roy: Welcome everyone. We will be using the Zoom Breakout Rooms again tonight to 
get to know other members better. Deb please assign us the rooms. We’ll see you 
back here in about 15-minutes. Enjoy social time.

P-Roy: I hope each of you had a good time getting to know each other. 

Trudy Gallant please introduce our Guest Speakers today.

Trudy: Dan though our last names are the same are only distantly related from PEI. Dan 
has 41 years of perfect attendance. He has been extremely involved with World 
Health Organization for 20-years. Glen is a long time Rotarian but a fairly new 
member of the Port Moody Rotary Club. He has been very involved with the 
International Service of WHO. Our Club member Jim Grandles is the Safety Officer 
of the WHO. 

P-Roy: We look forward to their presentation today. First off I need to make the members 
aware of some announcements. 

D-G Carol:  has signed the papers to charter the Golden Ears Sunrise Club.
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District 5050:  is looking for some Zoom techies to help with the Club 
TrainingFiesta April 6-8 from 6:30 to 9:00. 

May 14-15 District 5050 Conference:  registration is open now. 

     June 12-16 RI Convention:  Registration begins mid-April.  

P-Roy: I am going to apologize right now because I will need to leave the meeting early. I 
will be the guest speaker at another Rotary Club. 

The club acknowledges the loss of a very fine member Jill Greer. She was a new 
Rotarian but not unfamiliar with Rotary. She immediately grasped being a Rotarian 
with both arms and was always spreading the Rotary word where ever she went. 

The Club will finish the project Jill undertook this past Fall the upgrading of the 
Freedom Park, Camano Island. 

We will all miss Jill’s big welcoming smile and how quickly she made people feel at 
ease. We send our heartfelt condolences to Terry and their family. 

P-Roy: District 5050 has made a commitment to continue the fight to end Polio. 

Introducing the District 5050 

PolioPlus Society 
A great opportunity to do good in the world. 
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Please see the attached for more information regarding this 
outstanding new District 5050 initiative. 

Rhian: I wanted to bring it to our Club’s attention that the Guatemalan Book Bus is still 
very much operational. It continues to provide wonderful service through 
Guatemala. 

They are in need of a newer bus to carry on this work of supplying educational 
material to the children of Guatemala. If you feel you are able to help with this 
extremely worthy cause please contact Rhian Piprell 778 227 4132 or 
piprellr@gmail.com

P-Roy: Dan we look forward to you bringing the Club up-to-date on Rotary World Help 
Organization. 

Dan: Thank you for giving Glen and myself the opportunity to talk about a project that is 
very important to me, I’ve worked with this project for 20-years. I don’t see myself 
retiring from it anytime soon. 

Please see the attached slide presentation. 

The pandemic has slowed us up a little but we have managed to keep filling 
containers and sending them where they are needed. The lower mainland medical 
health facilities, and schools keep us supplied with 
product that is needed else where in the world. We 

don’t send out 
expired items 
or broken 
items. We have 
recently sent a 
shipment of 
PPE to Cape 
Town. They did 
not meet our 
government requirements. 

3

mailto:piprellr@gmail.com
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/story/StoryDetail.aspx?accountid=50004&sid=22821&stid=District


I have travelled to countries to see the containers being unloaded and delivered to 
the villages where the supplies are needed. The joy hospitals and schools get 
when they see what is being brought to them is so heartwarming. 

We have recently sent a container with the help of 15 clubs giving the required 
funds to meet the costs of getting the container to its destination. We hope to get 
another container loaded and shipped on April 10th. It will contain supplies to help 
rebuilt a library in the Philippines. 

We will be holding a virtual AGM on May 13th. 

P-Roy: Thank you so much Dan and Glen for this presentation. As one of the many Clubs 
who supports the organization it was great to be brought up to date and to know 
shipments have been made despite COVID.  Thank you to all the volunteers of 
WHO. 

Pati: I have speakers lined up and look forward to the Club enjoying each of the 
presentations. 
Our next speaker is Allen Stockbridge speaking to us on climate awareness. We 
will also have Patricia Sibley speaking to us about RI Foundation. 

P-Roy: It is time for our Club’s Happy Buck fundraiser for our projects Green Bag and 
ARES. 

Thank you so much to our members who gave to the 
PNW Happy Buck Fundraiser.

Please remember to 
send a cheque to send 
your Happy Buck 
cheques to:

Lindagene Coyle
2789 Cranley 
Drive
Surrey, BC

V4P 1E2
or

Terry Greer
1009 Juniper 
Beach Road
Stanwood, WA  
98292

P-E Deb: President Roy had to leave. Thank you, for coming. 
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Training Fiesta - replacing what was the District Learning Assembl
It’s a Fiesta! Launching March 31st!

Yes; all through April we are celebrating learning and development for Rotarians in District 
5050 with our Club Training Fiesta. It all kicks off March 31st with a special presentation from 
Dr Kent M Keith, Rotarian and author of The Paradoxical Commandments speaking to us 
about Servant Leadership and the 4-Way Test.

This is the perfect opportunity to learn more about Rotary and is geared to incoming or 
existing Club Board Members as well as those new to Rotary who want to get a better idea of 
the scope and breadth of our organization. Watch for information coming soon on the District 
5050 website about sessions such as:
 
March 31, 2021 Club Training Fiesta Opening Session 
April 06, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Using Social Media
April 07, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Membership Engagement
April 07, 2021  CTF - Toastmasters/Rotary
April 08, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Club Runner Basics - Club Runner Staff
April 08, 2021 CTF - Youth
April 12, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Michael Caruso
April 12, 2021 CTF - Understanding your Fellow Rotarian
April 13, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Public Image Workshop
April 13, 2021 CTF - Role of the Club Foundation Chair
April 14, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Role of the Club Secretary
April 14, 2021 CTF - Membership Innovation
April 15, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Youth
April 19, 2021  Club Training Fiesta - Fundraising Online
April 20, 2021 CTF - Club Runner Communication Tools
April 20, 2021 CTF - Polio Plus - an update past, present and future.
April 21, 2021 CTF - Understanding Paul Harris Recognition
April 21, 2021  Club Training Fiesta - Role of the Club Secretary
April 21, 2021  CTF - New members
April 22, 2021  CTF - Presidents-Elect - District Budget
April 22, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Club Runner Event Planner
April 26, 2021 Club Training Fiesta - Fundraising - Jesse Sidhu
April 27, 2021 CTF - Understanding your Fellow Rotarian
April 27, 2021 CTF - Hybrid Meetings - Mitty Chang
April 27, 2021  CTF - Scholarships & Peace Centers
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April 28, 2021  Club Training Fiesta - Club Runner eBulliten Feature
April 28, 2021  Club Training Fiesta - Club Runner Website Designer
April 28, 2021  CTF - Networking Plus
April 29, 2021  CTF - The Rotary Foundation Endowment Fund
April 30, 2021  Club Training Fiesta Closing Session
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I herby commit to making an annual donation to the PolioPlus Fund of the Rotary Foundation as follows 
(select one): 

  $100 USD per year (minimum amount to become a society member)  

  A contribution of $ ____________ per year to PolioPlus (more than $100 USD) 

I pledge to help Rotary make history by continuing to contribute the above amount each year until the 
World Health Organization certifies that polio has been full eradicated because 

until the world is polio-free, every child is at risk. 
Society members will receive a PolioPlus Society membership pin and a certificate. 

Plus, your contribution qualifies for Paul Harris Recognition Points credit. 

To make your tax-deductible donation go to https://www.rotary.org/donate  
and click on “Polio Fund.” Please choose an annual recurring donation of $100 USD or more. 

Your personal data will auto-populate when you sign in. 
To receive your pin, and certificate please provide us with the following: 

Name _____________________________       Rotary I.D. Number ________________ 

Email address _______________________________ Phone # ____________________ 

Club Name __________________________________ Date ______________________ 

Email completed form to Malcolm Kennedy malcolm.rotary@outlook.com . Your PolioPlus membership pin 
and certificate will be mailed to your Club President for presentation at a club meeting. We want to make 
sure you are recognized for your commitment to polio eradication. 

PolioPlus Society 
As a Rotarian and supporter of polio eradication, Rotary’s #1 Priority, 
I wish to participate in the Countdown to History as a member of the 

District 5050 PolioPlus Society 
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Introducing the District 5050 

PolioPlus Society 
A great opportunity to do good in the world. 

 

This Society is a District 5050 program to promote individual giving to the PolioPlus Fund.   

To belong, you commit to donating $100 USD or more per year and pledge to do so 

until polio is completely eradicated. It is as simple as that!  

For your pledge, you will receive a District 5050 PolioPlus Society pin, and an exclusive, 

much revered, collectable, frameable certificate. Your membership pin and certificate will 

be mailed to your Club President for presentation at a club meeting. We want to make sure 

you are recognized for your commitment to polio eradication. 

We cannot express how important it is to keep funding the polio eradication program. It 

has been a long battle, but we need to finish the job.  In 1985 we promised the children of 

the world that we would eradicate this devastating disease of Polio from the face of the 

earth. Rotarians are people of integrity and we keep our promises.  

Of course, all donations will receive a 2 to 1 match by the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation 

making this an even better opportunity, as well as receiving Paul Harris recognition points 

for your donation. Plus, you will receive a tax-deductible receipt. 

 As a member of the Society, you pledge to donate a minimum of $100 USD each year until 

the world is certified polio free by the World Health Organization. 

To become a member, go online at www.rotary.org/donate under featured causes, select 

the Polio Fund. Click on recurring donation and make it annually for $100 USD or more. 

To receive your pin and certificate, fill in the attached PolioPlus Society pledge form.  

Email the completed form to Malcolm Kennedy malcolm.rotary@outlook.com.  
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2020

Rotary Club of Port Moody

Rotary Club of Belize



Belize Containers

• September 2020

•March 2021





Global Grant

• RACHEL Servers, 
Laptops, Monitors and 
support for the 
adoption of educational 
technology at Belize 
Prison and St. Martin de 
Porres School.



And then Covid happened…

• We couldn’t get stuff

• We couldn’t ship stuff

• We can’t go anywhere…

• But we can ZOOM

We are Still Connected



Making Lemonade

• Shipping – Rotary World Helps

• Opportunities

• The Container

• Implementation



























is a non-profit organization 
collecting and distributing medical 
equipment & supplies, dental, 
optical, education & sports 
equipment and disaster relief 
supplies to international recipients 
in need.


